
GWAC 

Quarterly Meeting Report 

9/10/2019 

Attendees: Tom Williams, Wayne Howell, Cheryl Cook (outgoing council liaison) and Shelley Owens as 
incoming council liaison 

Absent: Sally MacLaughlin 

One member of the public is present. 

 

Wayne was the only one with a report for this quarter. 

He took on the task with trying to document the history of use of AFFF around Gustavus. 
Designed form and started calling folks using it. Found that the form was mildly useful, but 
talking to folks got a lot more information. Human memory is pretty much the only data source. 
Emails and phone calls. Has contacted 10 or 12 folks so far. 1983 AFFF training began. Working 
on it and putting it together a timeline and report. Expects to be completed by the end of the 
year at the latest. 

 

The committee would like to continue at least until the completion of Wayne’s project. 

 

 

 

 


